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U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
27th March 2018
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Jude Williams


	Present: Mike Clark; Nick Wright; Val Baxter; Brenda Bingham; Chris Olley: Tonia Sharp; Julie Allder; Tessa Bidgood; Jude Williams
Observers: Jackie Spearpoint (JS); Anne Crerar (AC)
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Diane Worland; 



	AGENDA

	1. Apologies  
2. Corrections and approval of previous minutes. 
3. Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda 
4. Review of last monthly meeting 
5. Sub-committee reports  
6. AGM preparations 
7. Succession planning 
8. Renewals update 
9. Data protection issues 
10. Issue raised by member 
11. Members not on email 
12. University link update 
13. Beacon update? 
14. AOB 
15. Next meeting 


	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above
	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
6. p 6. para 2: replace Interest Group Co-ordinator with Social
Secretary.  The minutes were then approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
3.11 The All Saints hearing loop is connected but not yet tested.
3.9. JW has not yet found anyone who has said that they need hearing impairment equipment so there is a reluctance to purchase expensive equipment unnecessarily.  Ruth Livermore is willing to act as a disability advisor so she could continue to investigate.
5. The Drawing for Beginners group did not want to share the large room with the craft group and nobody came forward to lead it.
5.  Venues.  BB has updated the list and sent to Frank Gresham.
Including Venues in the Business Secretary role is to be on the next agenda.
10.  CO talked about links with Kings Norton U3A, e.g. for a barn dance.  The principle is that if it is mutually useful then links could be made and tried as a pilot.  Details of sharing costs and whether or not members must belong to both U3As are to be discussed.  TS mentioned that insurance also needs to be included.  VB said that she met up with members from Harborne U3A who also mentioned the possibility of links.
11.  MC has informed All Saints of our contact email for their newsletter.
	May agenda
April Agenda
April agenda

	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
Opinions varied, but overall it was felt that the content was good and delivery not so good.  Local History always brings in large numbers. There were nearly 190 members present, but only around 145 signed in. The signing in process needs to be improved, particularly in relation to the safety limit of 200. 
The noise level from the Robin Centre was commented upon.

	April agenda

	5.
	Sub-committee reports
Interest groups:
i) CO reported on a proposal for a creative writing group run by Yvonne Jackson, which was approved.
ii) the Crown Bowling group is re-starting and will be mentioned in the newsletter.
iii) CO is about to send Beacon information to group leaders and ask for information to be checked.  There was discussion about groups being full and whether information on this is up to date.  CO will ask groups to provide information and if there are any long waiting groups, new groups could be started.
Social
JA said that most of the information is in the calendar.  No one has yet volunteered to take over the Cinema group.  There has been a lot of interest in the Theatre group.
Membership;
There are 574 members.  This is 15 more than in February and 18 have joined since March 1st.  Renewals are awaited from 230 members.
Finance:
Nothing to report until the next meeting.

	Newsletter
CO


	6.
	Preparations for the AGM 2018
Helen Pankhurst is confirmed as the Speaker.  25 copies of her book will be requested,
4.  Nominations.  DW’s is awaited but Business Sec can be nominated from the floor if necessary.
8.  Frank Gresham will be asked to do the sound.
12.  LG will take minutes.
13. TB offered to print materials and LG offered to collate copies.  MC will inform DW in case this is something she is keen to do.
All reports to be sent to LG for the minutes.
15.  MC will contact All Saints re refreshments as before.
17.  BB will organise presentations to JW, VB and TS.
18.  MC to request numbers for the evening meal at Poplar Balti at 7.30pm.
	MC

TB & LG
MC
All reports
MC
BB
MC

	7.
	Succession planning 
Jackie Spearpoint, Yvonne Jackson, Ann Crerar and Ruth Livermore have been proposed and seconded for the new committee.
MC suggested a possible post of combined Communication,
Beacon and Website.  BB needs a back-up person.  Ann Smyth
was mentioned. This can be discussed when the new committee is in place.
Roy Stove and Sara Meyer are interested in helping and possibly joining the committee next year.  Jenny Lee has offered to meet and greet new members and help with admin tasks.  These  were all welcomed. The deadline for nominations to the committee roles is March 31st.
TB asked if there should be general committee members alongside specific posts.
The constitution states that the maximum numbers of committee members is 11.  Others can be co-opted after the AGM.  There is a danger of the committee becoming too large but it would be a shame if willing volunteers were turned down. This could be an agenda item for the new committee.

	May agenda
May agenda

	8.
	Renewals update
Reported under item 5.
	

	9.
	Data Protection issues
JW suggested that the new DP issues be discussed by a sub-committee.  BB said that care is needed and for information to be deleted on personal computers and held only on Beacon. When a member resigns, the details remain in a folder for 7 years.
	May agenda


	10.
	Issue raised by member 
This was not minuted.  Only U3A information is to be circulated to members.  An item will be included in the newsletter.
BB will look at information sent by the police and send to MC.
An idea for a future speaker could be a Police Community Support Officer.
	MC

BB



	11.
	Members not on email
With new members it is to be agreed how they want to receive emails.  A possibility is for this to be a task for a volunteer, or to ensure that fellow group members provide them, or for self-addressed envelopes to be given to a sender.

	May agenda

	12.
	University link update
MC updated the progress.  There are 5 members involved in working on this.
The group had sent a proposal to the University link, Rebecca Mitchell, and she has responded with proposals. It is felt that this is a good beginning, but falls a little short of what we were hoping for. It will be followed up in the coming year.
A new person to lead this link is needed and members are thanked for their input.

	May agenda

	13.
	Beacon update
VB said that it is an improvement on the previous administration system. BB said that group leaders will be using it. There is a link for renewals on the U3A home page. TB will make a decision in the future on using Beacon for maintaining financial records. Access to the system is limited. It is only accessible on a need to use it basis and the Chair and Vice-Chair are unlikely to need access. Group leaders will have access to groups only. There is a membership portal. At present the website and Beacon are separate but they will be amalgamated eventually. VB said that the website is for information and Beacon for admin. It is still under development.


	

	14.
	A.O.B.
a) MC asked if Lucy Hawking would be a suitable speaker for the 2019 AGM.  This was agreed. MC to follow up.

	MC

	15.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday 24th April.
MC to bring refreshments. 
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